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FROM: NATHAN BURD – COUNTY ADMINISTRATOR 

 

DATE: OCTOBER 26, 2021 

RE: CONTINUED USE OF CHILSON HILLS BAPTIST CHURCH FOR VACCINATION CLINICS 
 

Resolution 2021-09-156 approved ARPA funds for the Livingston County Health Department’s ongoing 

COVID-19 response. A provision in the resolution specified that the funding could be used to conduct 

vaccinations “at Livingston County Health Department (LCHD) offices.”  

In March of 2021, Chilson Hills Baptist Church offered the use of their gymnasium to host larger LCHD 

vaccination clinics. We worked out an agreement for use of the space and we are very appreciative of 

their willingness to assist the LCHD. 35 clinics have been held at this location from March to 

September. We would like to continue using Chilson Hills for larger clinics and this resolution would 

provide clarity that doing so does not violate Board policy.  

The approval of Moderna booster vaccines on October 21 will increase demand for larger clinics. LCHD 

vaccinated many seniors earlier this year with the Moderna vaccine and it is expected that many will 

seek booster shots through their original provider. Chilson Hills is an ideal location to hold larger 

clinics.  

Please let me know if you have any questions. Thank you.  

 

 


